
A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday April 28, 2016, at 7p.m in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan, Jr.
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Also present was Brian Riley, Kopelman & Paige, Town Counsel.

Mr. Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the public hearing Dedham Wings, LLC, was closed on March 28, 2016 and the only discussion this evening regarding that issue will be amongst the Board members.  

Dr. Michael Cocchi – Walnut Street

Dr. Cocchi stated they had some comments regarding the pipeline. Dr. Cocchi informed all that recently the Kinder Morgan pipeline in Western Massachusetts was shut down in the face of significant opposition from residents and their elected officials. This is very encouraging for us here in Dedham as we try to stop SPECTRA’s West Roxbury lateral pipe line in our own backyard. Dr. Cocchi asked the Board what the Town's emergency management plan is in the event that there is a gas leak or explosion or something catastrophic happens with this pipeline. Dr. Cocchi continued, saying that one industry expert estimates that if a pipeline of this caliber were to have an explosion it would potentially incinerate a 30 block radius.  Mr. Cocchi asked the Board if/how the Town is prepared to handle something like that.

Mr. MacDonald stated that at a future meeting the Board will have the Police and Fire Chief in for an update and we can add that to their list.  Mr. MacDonald added that there has been extensive training in preparation for such an occurrence and the Chiefs can speak to that.

Mr. Kern added that this is a different set of circumstances than Dedham has dealt with in the past and as Selectman MacDonald said, this is something that our emergency response personnel will have to add to their repertoire in a different way than they do now.

Dr. Teehan thanked Dr. Cocchi for bringing up this point.  The emphasis for the Board so far has been on what we can do to stop this from happening and now the time has come to ask how we can make this as safe as possible for Dedham residents. Dr. Teehan added that it's time to begin the conversation in case things don't go the way we want.

Dr. Cocchi stated that in no way should this take the focus off of stopping the pipe line from going in.

Margaret Adams – 255 East Street

Ms. Adams echoed Dr. Cocchi’s sentiment around an emergency management plan.  Ms. Adams stated that she is an abutter and has tons of questions, especially regarding a clear communication plan for residents. Ms. Adams added that she is unclear as to who she should call if she smells gas and what the plan is to evacuate schools.  Ms. Adams asked that the communication process be transparent and ongoing.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that if anybody smells gas they should call 911.  

Ms. Adams stated that currently there is construction going on at the corner of East and Harris streets and there has not been clear communication around that piece of the construction project.  The homes that are directly affected house children and elderly residents and Ms. Adams is concerned for them. Ms. Adams continued, saying that the traffic is being routed down to her street.  Ms. Adams stated that communication so far has been poor at best and she hopes that the Board can learn from this and help improve the communication going forward.

Georganna Woods – 4 College Place

Ms. Wood stated that she lives about a block and a half away from the construction site and it is really unpleasant to hear trucks beeping at 2 AM.  Ms. Woods added that it is having a huge impact on the quality of life for residents in that area.

Mr. Kern stated that he was at the construction site earlier in the day with Joe Flanagan, DPW Director, project managers from Spectra and Bond brothers, the construction company. They all met to try and make it as clear as possible what needed to be communicated.  Mr. Kern added that there are always contingencies and changes and we will do everything we can to make sure people know what is going on as soon as we can, without telling people things that turn out to not be true.

Virginia Hickey - 

Ms. Hickey stated that she would like some more investigation regarding the pumping of water from under Gonzalez Field that is going on 24 hours a day.  Ms. Hickey asked the Board if there was an evacuation (public safety) plan in place in the case of an accident.

Mr. MacDonald informed Ms. Hickey that the Police and Fire Chief will be at a future meeting to discuss this issue.

PUBLIC HEARING RE: REQUEST FOR AN ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE FROM CLW OPERATION PARTNERS, LLC D/B/A HORSE THIEVES’ TAVERN, 581 HIGH STREET; AND APPROVAL OF LAURENCE WINTERSTEEN AS MANAGER

Mr. MacDonald recused himself from discussion and vote on the next two agenda items as they will require approval from the ABCC.

Chris Lutes and Laurence Wintersteen were present before the Board.  

Mr. Wintersteen stated that they would like to propose a restaurant with a full liquor license at the old Wordle’s Pharmacy location at 531 High St.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if they could explain what type of restaurant they are proposing.

Mr. Lutes informed all that he has been in the restaurant business for 25 years and Mr. Wintersteen has been in the business almost as long. Mr. Lutes added that he has a few restaurants in Cambridge, Massachusetts.  Before the restaurant business. Mr. Lutes was in software and got to know Peter Reynolds, who is a local advocate for Dedham Square.  Mr. Reynolds has been trying to get Mr. Lutes to open a restaurant in Dedham Square for some time.  Mr. Lutes continued, saying that when the pharmacy space became available, he saw a need and a great opportunity and believes a restaurant there would be a great addition to the Square.

Mr. Wintersteen stated that they're very excited about what's happening to Dedham Square as is Mr. Reynolds, who purchased the building.  Mr. Wintersteen and Mr. Lutes are happy to be a big part of its revitalization and improvement.

Mr. Lutes stated that the proposal was for an occupancy of 105 with 85 seats. Mr. Lutes informed the Board of some of the features of the restaurant.

Mr. Keogh asked what restaurants he owned in Cambridge. Mr. Lutes answered, Miracle of Science, Cambridge 1, Middlesex Lounge and Tory Row.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Lutes which one was the first restaurant.  Mr. Lutes answered, Miracle of Science.  Mr. Lutes added that this is the 25th year.  

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Wintersteen to speak regarding his experience. Mr. Wintersteen informed all that he has been mostly operating fast, casual restaurants, which are more of the quick serve variety.  Mr. Wintersteen added that he had five quick serve restaurants in the financial district and sold them a few years ago.  Mr. Wintersteen continued, saying that at the moment he was operating one casual restaurant in Kenmore Square called Amsterdam Falafelshop.  Mr. Wintersteen added that he is the New England developer for that franchise.  Mr. Wintersteen stated that he and Mr. Lutes have known each other for a long time and have been talking about doing a partnership for years.  Once Peter Reynolds brought them out to Dedham to see the space, they decided this was much more interesting.

Mr. Butler stated that on the application it states that Mr. Wintersteen will be the manager of record and work about 30 hours a week.  Mr. Wintersteen answered that is correct.

Mr. Butler stated that's probably one of the lower numbers the Board has seen.  Typically they see 50+ hours.

Mr. Wintersteen, informed the Board that they intend to have a General Manager soon and 30 hours is on the lower end of what he will spend their per week.  

Mr. Butler clarified that when the General Manager is hired, his or her name would go on the liquor license.

Mr. Lutes stated that when they do hire a Manager, that person will become the manager of record and will be scheduled for 50 hours a week and will probably work more.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lutes to explain the one day suspension for a happy hour law violation in April 2013 at Audubon Circle.

Mr. Lutes explained that involved a restaurant he used to own and the General Manager entered into an agreement with a promotional agency from Chicago.  Mr. Lutes was unaware that one of the sponsors was giving away drinks. There was a hearing and his name was on the license.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he has eaten at three of the restaurants and he thinks it's great that they will bring some of those ideas to Dedham Square.  Dr. Teehan added that there is a shortage of restaurants in Dedham Square and that is why Town Meeting voted for the three special liquor licenses for the square. Dr. Teehan asked what sort of food they were going to serve.

Mr. Lutes answered that they do not have a set menu as of yet but you could call it modern American bistro. Mr. Lutes continued, saying that it will be healthy food, sourced locally where we can. Mr. Lutes, stated they will use a lot of organic products to make healthy accessible food that people will want to eat on a regular basis.  Mr. Lutes continued, saying they anticipate being sort of a neighborhood place that will be nice, comfortable and warm.

Dr. Teehan stated that the name Horse Thieves Tavern, resonates with Dedham history.

Mr. Lutes stated that there is some great history there and he thinks the word Tavern creates a visual of the type of atmosphere they're are going for, kind of warm and welcoming.   

Dr. Teehan asked how they planned to train their servers, and what sort of things have they done in their other places in terms of rules and policies regarding alcohol service.

Mr. Lutes answered that at least once a year they sponsor TIPS certification, state sanctioned alcohol service training. Mr. Lutes continued, saying that it has not been a requirement at his other establishments for new hires, but it is an internal requirement if an employee makes it a full calendar year they will get certified as they have not already. Mr. Lutes added that there will always be at least one employee on site that is certified.

Dr. Teehan stated that he sees situations in which liquor serving establishments get into trouble. The first being when the restaurant does not have a clear policy, which leaves uncertainty. The second being when employees are asked to make decisions about who to card. Dr. Teehan added that he recommends carding everybody. This will take the decision out of the employee’s hands.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Town also has a policy that anyone who serves alcohol I, must be TIPS certified within a certain amount of time.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that Mr. Lutes. Mr. Wintersteen should meet with Dedham's Alcohol Control Officer, Sargent Michael Buckley to go over the Dedham's rules and regulations.

Mr. Lutes stated that he has Dedham's rules and regulations and Sgt. Buckley's information already.

Amy Haelsen - Executive Director, Dedham Square Circle

Ms. Haelsen stated that for the last 10 years they been hard at work trying to revitalize the downtown area and make it more economically vibrant, to benefit the entire Town. The completion of the Dedham Square Improvement Project has spurred a lot of interest from private developers.  Ms. Haelsen added that a few years ago Dedham square circle sponsored a warrant article to request three additional full liquor licenses, with the objective of using them as an economic development tool to attract new restaurants. Ms. Haelsen continued, saying that she and Dedham Square Circle enthusiastically support this application and we hope the Board does same.

Mr. Keogh moved to approve the issuance of an All Alcoholic Restaurant License, pursuant to Chapter 107 of the Acts of 2014, to CLW operating partners, LLC D/B/A Horse Thieves Tavern, 581 High St., Dedham; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.  

Mr. Keogh moved to approve Laurence Wintersteen as Manager of CLW operating partners, LLC D/B/A Horse Thieves Tavern, 581 High St., Dedham; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.

CONTINUATION OF HEARING FOR BOS DISCUSSION & VOTE ON REQUEST FOR TRANSFER OF THE ALL ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT LICENSE FROM SHACK FOODS OF AMERICA, LLC D/B/A SUMMER SHACK, 850 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY, TO DEDHAM WINGS, LLC D/B/A HOOTERS RESTAURANTS, 850 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY; AND APPROVAL OF DAVID RODRIGUES AS MANAGER

Dr. Teehan made the following statement:

I want to thank all the parties that have been involved with this, especially Mr. White, Mr. Phaneuf, Mr. Parker and Mr. Rodrigues.  I would also like to thank the citizens who have provided us with feedback on this matter.  I am always pleased when reminded of the strong civic engagement that remains in this Town.  

Whenever a business wants to come to Dedham, we are happy to consider them. Dedham prides itself on being open for business and we hope to create a climate that is receptive and friendly to parties interested in bringing business to Dedham.  I certainly respect the applicant and the current license holder and we appreciate the interest they have shown.

In this particular case I feel like there are some important points to consider regarding the transfer of this license.  
1. There is overwhelming public opposition to this license transfer.   We have received dozens and dozens of emails in opposition, both of these meetings have been heavily attended by opponents of the transfer, and we have been presented with a petition of 500 signatures asking us to reject the transfer.  I would say public want for this transfer of license is minimal and that opposition among our constituents is overwhelming against this transfer.

2. While it is true that Hooters identifies itself as a restaurant, I think it is fair to say that not all restaurants are equal.  In open session 4 weeks ago, the proposed transferees reported that 70% of their clientele is male.  This is quite different than the demographics of a typical restaurant.  They also reported that at their 3 other Massachusetts Hooters Restaurants the average alcohol sales are about 33% of the sales at those locations.   Mr. White indicated that the current sales at Summer Shack are about 27%.  This may seem small but it is not.  Thinking mathematically, this is a 22% increase in relative alcohol sales, which is actually quite huge and embodies the radical difference between the previous establishment, Summer Shack, which was more of a dining establishment and the proposed establishment.  Hooters is an establishment that markets itself on sports, drinking and "entertainment".   It is a very different establishment, with a very different clientele and a higher proportion of alcohol sales that I believe is not needed in this location at this time.  Furthermore, the public need for an establishment of this type that is more of a sports bar is zero in this part of Town.  In fact there are at least a half dozen other sports bar type establishments within a mile of this proposed transfer.  Approving this license would result in an oversaturation of these valuable commodities, liquor licenses, in one type of establishment, in one part of Town.

3. The Town of Dedham by laws require that license holders maintain equitable hiring practices based on age and gender and this establishment's clear history would be inconsistent with that.
It is for these reasons that I will be voting against the transfer of this license.
Dr. Teehan moved that the Board vote to deny the application of Dedham Wings, LLC for a transfer of the alcoholic beverages license from Shack Foods of America at 850 Providence Highway and for approval of a change of manager.  I further move that the Board adopt the following findings in support of this decision:
 1.       That the overwhelming public opposition to this transfer, by petition and testimony at the public hearing, supports a denial.
2.       That the Board finds that the applicant’s type of operation, a sports bar, does not serve the public need and that there are sufficient similar license holders of this type already in this area of Town.
3.       That the Board disapproves of the applicant’s inequitable hiring practices based on age and gender inconsistent with the Board’s regulations and that this establishment would not be appropriate for the community; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, abstained.
Mr. Guilfoyle stated that this matter will now move on to the ABCC and the applicant has the right to appeal.

Ms. Baker asked Attorney Riley to clarify the process from this point forward.

Mr. Riley stated that he would be in touch with Ms. Baker.  The Town needs to get a written decision stating the reasons which were made on the motion.  Mr. Riley added that the applicants have five business days, from receipt of the decision, to appeal to the ABCC. Then we would wait for the ABCC to schedule an appeal hearing.

Mr. Parker asked how they could expect to receive communication regarding the decision and the hearing. 

Mr. Riley stated that they could correspond with Attorney William Kelly, representing Dedham Wings, LLC and Mr. Parker via email.

Mr. Parker asked when he could expect a copy of the decision.

Mr. Riley responded Monday at the latest.

CERTIFICATES OF RECOGNITION; DEDHAM WRESTLERS ERIC REYES, RYAN MULLEN & JAMIE WELDON

Jim Maher, Eric Reyes, Ryan Mullen and Jamie Weldon were present before the Board.

Mr. Guilfoyle introduced Mr. Maher, saying he was a very successful wrestling coach who runs the Parks & Rec wrestling program.  Mr. Maher stated that the young men sitting with them are future and present champions at Dedham High School and the Dedham Recreation Department.

Mr. Maher introduced Ryan Mullen, a sixth grader in the recreational program. This year, Ryan was a State Champion and third in New England, representing the Dedham Junior Marauders.  

Mr. Maher introduced Jamie Weldon. This year Jamie was third in the State and third in New England, representing Dedham Junior Marauders

Mr. Maher introduced Eric Reyes.  Eric started as a fourth-grader in the Recreation Wrestling Program and as a middle school wrestler, in the youth program, Eric was a five-time Sectional Champion, a four-time State Champion and a four-time New England Champion.  Mr. Maher added that Eric was the first wrestler in the Youth New Englands to become a four-time New England Champ.  The only reason Eric was not a five-time state champion and five-time New England champion because he was too young to compete, as fourth-grader, at the State and New England level.  Mr. Maher stated that he is very proud to have to build to speak on behalf of Eric this evening. He has some great coaches at the high school that really mentored him into becoming the champion that he is.

At Dedham high school, Eric was the first wrestler to be a four-time sectional champion.  Mr. Maher added that Eric is a four-time division three state champion, and is the only wrestler ever at Dedham high to win more than one state championship. Mr. Maher continued, saying that Eric is a two-time all-state camp, two-time New England champ and was undefeated in a sophomore and senior years. Eric broke the career wins record at Dedham High School while compiling a record of 164 - 4. Eric was recently named to the USA All American Wrestling Team.

Mr. Maher stated that Eric will be attending Iowa Central Community College on a full scholarship. 

Mr. Butler read the following certificate of recognition:


Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of the following outstanding achievements in wrestling:
7th Grade - MYWA 3rd in State and 3rd in New England.

This Certificate is presented to: Jamie Weldon

Given this 28th day of April, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.



Dr. Teehan read the following certificate of recognition:


Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of the following outstanding achievements in wrestling: 
6th Grade MYWA State Champion and 3rd in New England.

This Certificate is presented to: Ryan Mullen

Given this 28th day of April, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.





Mr. Guilfoyle read the following certificate of recognition:


Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of the following outstanding achievements in wrestling: Overall record of 164-4 (118 pins), Senior year record of 44-0 (36 pins), 4-time State Champion – Fr: 126 lbs. - So: 145 lbs. – Jr: 160 lbs. – Sr: 170 lbs., 3-time Boston Globe & Herald All-Scholastic, All-American Wrestler by Wrestling USA Magazine, NHSCA Freshman All American – 125 lbs., NHSCA Senior All American – 170 lbs,

This Certificate is presented to: Eric Reyes

Given this 28th day of April, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.

Mr. Keogh stated that he and Mr. Maher had talked about bringing these wrestlers in about two or three weeks ago, but Eric was still competing, so we had to wait until he was done. Mr. Keogh added that the Town and the Board are very proud of these young gentlemen.

Mr. Butler stated that he believes Eric was in before the board when he was in fourth or fifth grade. It really stands out that someone can perform at that level and develop and get better. Mr. Butler added that it's amazing to see the dedication but also to see the creativity brought to each match. Mr. Butler continued, saying that wrestling demands a level of individual commitment that is not matched by other sports. 

Mr. MacDonald stated his congratulations to the young men and stated that he looks forward to seeing Ryan and Jamie back before the Board many times. Mr. MacDonald added that wrestling is an individual sport, but also a team sport and the lessons you learn, regarding teamwork, throughout your wrestling career will stay with you for the rest your life. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that we've all watched Eric's career, expecting great things from him and it's nice to see him here at the end of his high school career with all of his accomplishments.

Dr. Teehan congratulated all three of the wrestlers on their achievements. Dr. Teehan added that wrestling is a tough, tough sport that takes a lot of dedication and stated that he is curious to see where each of your careers will take you. Dr. Teehan asked Eric what it takes to make someone a good wrestler.  

Eric stated that you have to separate yourself from the competition and go the extra mile.  During his freshman year he would attend the two hour wrestling practice and go straight to a cross fit workout afterwards.  

Dr. Teehan asked Eric what he does when he's in a really tough match and maybe wants to quit.

Eric answered that in a close match he doesn't even feel himself getting tired, he's just fueled by something else that keeps them going.  

Dr. Teehan stated that Eric has done well with his talent and wishes him luck in the future.

Mr. Guilfoyle said that he looks forward to seeing Jamie and Ryan in front of the Board in the future and told them their big shoes to fill.  We all look forward to following your career from this point forward. You had some great coaches at the High School level, pushing you to break all these records.  The Town is proud of you, this Board is proud of you.  Best of luck in the future.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the three wrestlers if they wanted to say something.

Mr. Maher stated that wrestlers are workers not talkers, so they don't usually like to give speeches.	Mr. Maher added that he would be remiss to forget the parents.  With a sport like wrestling, there's a big time commitment. Each wrestler’s plate is full and it's a big commitment from the parents as well.  Mr. Maher continued, saying they like to thank all of the rest of the parents. 

CERTIFICATE OF RECOGNITION; BOSTON SPARKS

Mr. Guilfoyle asked. Mr. MacDonald to introduce to Boston Sparks.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Boston sparks are an elite group that provides relief at fires. For 17 years. Mr. MacDonald was part of the Boston ambulance squad that responded to building fires in the city of Boston.  The Boston Sparks would show up with a canteen and provide food and drink to the brave men working on the fire.  Mr. MacDonald asked. Chief Spillane to say a few words on behalf of the Dedham Fire Department.

Chief Spillane thanked Selectmen MacDonald for inviting the Sparks to the meeting. Chief Spillane stated that one of his biggest concerns. Any time there is a significant event, is the health and welfare of the Firefighters on the scene.  These Firefighters performing strenuous job, working 10 or 15 min. inside a building and when they come out very need that drink, whether it's coffee, water, Gatorade or a nutrition bar for a boost of energy.  They change their tanks and they are back into the building. Chief Spillane added that whether it's the coldest day of the year or the hottest these guys show up.  They want to be there, they have a smile on their face and they stay as long as we need them there. Chief Spillane continued, saying that the Sparks greatly help contribute to the safety of these Firefighters.  It's one less thing the Chief has to worry about.  Sparks show up in a nice new truck and Chief Spillane knows everything is covered. Chief Spillane thanked the Sparks for everything they do and stated that he hopes he doesn't see them too soon.

Mr. MacDonald stated I think they were also on Country Club Rd 


The Boston Sparks A-10 Rehab unit responded to Dedham a few times the last two months. The responded to Bridge St., they responded to Chute Road and also country club Road where Deputy Lynch was the incident commander until Chief Spillane was on scene. At these incidents. They provided hydration in the form of water, Gatorade and hot coffee to rehab the Firefighters. They also provide blankets, hats, gloves and socks to assist the displaced residents as well. In addition to these responses to Dedham, they have so far responded to 49 incidents this year with a totally volunteer group. Last year they responded to 95 incidents and the volunteer members donated over 1,000 hours of time to support the Firefighters of the greater Boston area. The organization was founded in 1938 by a group of 7 men interested in the fire service and its technology. Whey have evolved to a membership of over 200 today.  Their quarters are in the old firehouse of Engine 38 and Ladder 18 on Congress St. in the historic Fort Point Channel section of South Boston. They started the canteen service in 1960 and it has grown to be a support and rehab unit that covers the 36 Cities and Towns that make up the METROFIRE Mutual Aid District.  In addition, they operate the Boston Fire Museum and hold the exhibits and archives for the Boston Fire Department.  All of their operating budget is provided through donations and our members’ dues. They were awarded a grant from Kathy Crosby-Bell, whose son was firefighter Kennedy, who died in the fire on Beacon Street, and the Last Call Foundation which allowed them to purchase a new purpose built truck that replaced a well-worn donated old ambulance.
Mr. MacDonald stated that obviously this was just a brief history of the organization but that they provide relief not only at fire scenes but at all sorts of events. Mr. MacDonald added that they have a plaque to be presented to the Sparks but asked Mr. Guilfoyle if he would like to say something first.

Dr. Teehan thanked the Sparks for what they do.  Dr. Teehan had a firefighter in his office today that got so severely dehydrated that he went into renal failure.  These are the kinds of hazards that Firefighters face every day. When they are on the scene of a fire. Dr. Teehan added that this emphasizes the importance of what the Sparks do and how much they promote the health and safety of these Firefighters by making these refreshments available.  

Mr. Butler stated it was a real eye-opener for us to understand what an important role the Sparks play.  Mr. Butler added that the Sparks are coming up on their 80th anniversary and asked them to let the Board know when the celebration will be. Mr. Butler continued, saying that Sparks play a selfless role in all sorts of weather 365 days a year.  Mr. Butler asked how people can make donations.

Boston Sparks President, Paul Boudreau, stated that people can go onto their website – Bostonsparks.com. 

Mr. Keogh stated that until Mr. MacDonald brought this to the board's attention he was unaware of the organization.  Mr. Keogh added that as a brother of a Boston firefighter he is thankful for the Sparks’s service and selflessness.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Sparks to an unbelievable service and asked how many communities they serve.

Mr. Boudreau stated that the Sparks serve 36 communities but will go anywhere they're called.  Mr. Boudreau added that they been as far south as Brockton and their volunteers are ready to go, 24/7.  Mr. Boudreau continued, saying that they have a very dedicated group of guys who perform it a very vital community service.  Mr. Boudreau added that their job is to protect Firefighters and the victims of the fires. This is the way that we can give back. Mr. Boudreau stated he is very proud of his crew and they do a good job.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the Town of Dedham greatly appreciates the help that Boston Sparks has given over the years.

Mr. MacDonald, read the following certificate of recognition:

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of an organization originally founded in 1938 by a group of seven men interested in fire service and its technology, we, the Dedham Board of Selectmen, wish to express our gratitude for the rehab and comfort provided to Dedham Firefighters, other mutual aid departments and to Dedham residents displaced by fires.

This Certificate is presented to: The Boston Sparks

Given this 28th day of April, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.

Mr. Boudreau stated that it's an honor to be in front of the Board and they really appreciate the recognition. Mr. Boudreau added that whenever you have an incident we will certainly be there to support you. Thank you again for the recognition.

Deputy Steven Lynch stated that you don't even know the Sparks are there and they don't do it for the recognition.  They love what they do and as Spillane said, it's one less thing they have to worry about.



DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE BY THE DEDHAM HISTORICAL SOCIETY & MUSEUM – 5/21/16 – 6:30-9PM

Vickie Kruckeberg, Executive Director of the Dedham Historical Society and Museum, was present before the Board.

Ms. Kruckeberg stated that she is requesting a 1 day liquor license for the annual fundraising soirée on May 21, 2016, at a private home at 62 Old River Place.  This is an annual event an important fundraiser for the Historical Society.  Ms. Kruckeberg stated that they have the insurance certificate from Chiara of Westwood and they will be gathering their TIPS certifications. Ms. Kruckeberg continued, saying that the event is at a wonderful historic house built in 1847 and was the residence of the Rev. Alvin Lampson, minister of First Church.  We hope that you will support the liquor license

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR DEDHAM SQUARE MARKET

[bookmark: _GoBack]Peter Reynolds, President and Founder of Dedham Square Circle, was present before the Board.

Mr. Reynolds stated that he is here to present the Dedham Square Sunday Market, which is an offshoot of the Dedham Farmers Market which Dedham Square Circle championed nine years ago. Mr. Reynolds added that the Dedham Farmer’s Market concept came from a community conversation and the community was asked what they were looking for. Mr. Reynolds collected over 100 ideas from the community and one of those ideas was the Dedham Farmer’s Market. Mr. Reynolds continued, saying that as the Farmer’s Market got going, he had vendors coming to him asking to sell antiques and art. Mr. Reynolds explained that they really wanted to remain a focused Farmer’s Market. Mr. Reynolds informed the board that over the years that not only vendors that the community asking for a more expanded, European-Style market.  These open air markets are very popular in Europe and have caught on in South Boston.  Mr. Reynolds explained that this is a public/private partnership and the proposal is to have it in the Keystone lot.  Mr. Reynolds continued, saying that this would be on a trial basis and if it works out, let's keep it going as a weekly event on Sundays.

Mr. Reynolds stated that it is very quiet in Dedham Square on a Sunday and one of the goals of Dedham Square Circle is to bring vitality to the downtown, which helps the building owners, the businesses and employees. Mr. Reynolds added that this is a very exciting initiative.  Mr. Reynolds stated that Ed Sivacek, owner of the D'Angelo's building in Dedham Square, told him that there used to be a flea market in Dedham Square back in the 1980s that was a community event and brought loads of people to Dedham Square. Mr. Reynolds stated that he thinks it might work now.

Mr. Sivacek stated that he agrees with. Mr. Reynolds 100%.  Mr. Sivacek added that when he did the flea market in the 1980s, a lot of people came and it was a success. Mr. Sivacek informed the Board that they have a carnival with games, all the selectmen were there participating.  A lot of people came to visit the bakery and other businesses and Mr. Sivacek thinks it be good for the Town. 

Mr. Reynolds stated that they have outlined the basics and that it would open around 9 AM and close around 2 or 3 PM.  As we did with the Farmer's Market, we will have to take a stab at it and see what works. And if we need to make some changes, we will. Mr. Reynolds added that they propose getting market going then come back to the Board in 4 to 6 weeks.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he thinks this is a great idea and thanked Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Sivacek for thinking creatively.  Dr. Teehan added that he has concerns regarding parking and would like to hear from Amy Haelsen and Town Manager Jim Kern, regarding these sparking concerns.

Ms. Haelsen stated one of the things that they have considered was asking for the use of the Town Hall parking lot since it is empty on a Sunday.  Ms. Haelsen added that there is plenty of on street parking and all the way down to the courthouse is virtually vacant on a Sunday.  Ms. Haelsen continued, saying that the Dedham square crossing lot, at the bottom of the Gonzales soccer field, is another option. Ms. Haelsen stated that there is plenty of on street parking.  Ms. Haelsen informed all that the market would not be taking up the entire parking lot as they will start out small and build it up.  Ms. Haelsen continued, saying that the last thing they want to do is create an inconvenience for people trying to get to the Square businesses, but at the same time the Market will attract foot traffic to support the businesses.  Ms. Haelsen stated that parking is not a concern of theirs.

Mr. Kern asked Mr. Reynolds if there would be some parking left in the lot or will parking not be allowed there.

Mr. Reynolds answered that to begin with, there will be spaces available and proceeded to describe where the booths would go and where people could park. Mr. Reynolds stated, as Ms. Haelsen said there's a load of free parking in the Square.  

Mr. Kern informed all that the Town was about to embark on some serious conversations regarding parking, in general, in the Square.  Mr. Kern added that he believes the Town can support parking on Sundays for this idea, but one of the things to be concerned about is the expectation for available parking on the part of people that live in the Square. 

Dr. Teehan asked what happens if a car were left overnight in a booth spot.

Mr. Sivacek answered, we would have them towed.

Mr. MacDonald stated, no towing!

Mr. Kern informed all that that would only be in the case of an abandoned car.  

Mr. Reynolds stated that the first few weeks of the Market may forget and leave their cars but once it becomes a tradition, people will remember.  Mr. Reynolds added that they will have a lot of signage and we will put flyers on every car.  If a vehicle is left, we’ll work around it.

Dr. Teehan as when they hoped to start.

Mr. Reynolds stated May 22 and added that the sooner they get approval the easier it will be to prepare. Mr. Reynolds continued, saying that Dedham Square Circle has experience with events like this.  Executive Director Amy Haelsen will be managing the overall effort and Peter Springer, Executive Director of the Market, will be helping out and we will also have a Market Manager who will be at every market to make sure things run smoothly.

Dr. Teehan stated that he would feel comfortable approving this tonight, with a provision of a 4 to 6 week trial and then have them back in front of the Board for a discussion.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he or she needs work in other communities.  Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Reynolds, if the Town was named as an additional insurer.

Mr. Reynolds answered yes.

Mr. MacDonald then asked if there was any issue with charging for tables/booth spot on Town property and asked that the Town Manager's office look into that.

Mr. Kern informed all that that sometimes does change liability.

Ms. Haelsen stated that the Farmer's market was in the Keystone lot during its first few years and they do charge a fee for the tables. Ms. Haelsen added that they are not looking to make money off of this, the fee will help cover advertising, the Market Manager and those sorts of things.  They would like to keep it to a modest fee to be able to attract the kind of vendors that they would like to.  Ms. Haelsen continued, saying that they're going to be choosy about the vendors they allowed to be part of the Market.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he's not questioning the amount, but he just wants to make sure it's dealt with appropriately.

Mr. Butler stated that this is a good idea. The Town is become accustomed to trying new things over the years and a lot of times they are successful.  Mr. Butler reminded Mr. Reynolds and Ms. Haelsen to keep public safety in mind, especially regarding weather issues.  Mr. Butler added that he is looking forward to it.

Mr. Keogh stated that he has a lot of confidence Ms. Haelsen and Mr. Reynolds. Mr. Keogh added that he believes this will benefit the other stores in the square.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he loves the idea and thinks it should be expanded further to a Friday or Saturday night and the whole Square having a jazz festival.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated one concern with the parking lot access, as it takes a while for people to deal with change.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that another concern is for the business owners in the Square who are used to parking in the lot and would have to park farther away from their stores.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that he is looking forward to the Market and thinks it will be a success.  



Dr. Teehan moved approval of the request by Mr. Reynolds and Ms. Haelsen to hold the Dedham Square Sunday Market, as discussed, contingent on them coming back in front of the Board in four weeks to discuss progress; seconded by Mr. MacDonald.

Dr. Teehan clarified that it would be four weeks from the first market, May 22.

Mr. Butler asked if the second meeting in June was good, that would give them 4 or 5 Sundays under their belt.

Dr. Teehan stated yes, that is what he had in mind.

 On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

STATEMENTS, DISCUSSION AND VOTE RE: CONSERVATION COMMISSION VACANCIES

Ms. Baker informed all that there was a posting for vacancies on the conservation commission. There are two positions available for three-year terms which will expire in 2019.  Ms. Baker added that there were four applicants before the board:

Incumbents Brian McGrath and Laura Bugay

Applicants Michael Williams and George Panagopoulus
 
Laura Bugay stated that she is the current Vice-Chairman of the Conservation Committee.  She added that she is a Civil Engineer and feels that she is qualified for this position as she brings a technical competency to the commission.  At her daily job, she has done site designs, storm water work, environmental impact assessments as well as regulatory permitting. Ms. Bugay continued, saying that many of the project. She's involved with involve wetland permitting, where she is filing applications for projects and presenting in front of other conservation commissions in the state.  Ms. Bugay stated that she has extensive construction experience.  Ms. Bugay added that when she first applied for the conservation commission she felt her technical background would serve the Town well and she feels like it has.  Ms. Bugay concluded by saying that she would like to continue her service and thanked the board for their consideration

Michael Williams stated that he has been living in the Town since 1995.  Mr. Williams has a technical background and has been a practicing attorney for the last 12 years and prior to that he worked for the Town and the Engineering Division.  Mr. Williams added that he helped get the GIS off the ground in Dedham. Mr. Williams continued, saying that he personally did a GPS and mapped all the drainage out false along the Mother Brook as well as the Charles River in the Dedham area. Mr. Williams continued, saying that he has 10 years’ experience in construction design inspection and added that zoning of land-use is one of his interests as well. Mr. Williams stated that being a civil litigator so he doesn't get to do that much anymore and would like to get back into it. Mr. Williams added that he spent five years in the Army as a paratrooper and is looking to give back to the Town.  Mr. Williams continued, saying that he has interpretation skills which brings all the legalese and the regulations and he can convey that people in the planning which they can understand and what it actually means to them. Mr. Williams thanked the Board for their time.
Brian McGrath stated that he was an associate on the Conservation Commission and that he is a regulatory specialist for the environmental engineering firm Woodard and Curran.  Mr. McGrath added that he works with clients to help them understand the roles and then come into compliance with them. Mr. McGrath feels his role with the Conservation Commission is to help with communication and to consolidate. Mr. McGrath continued, saying that as a homeowner in Dedham he can empathize with other homeowners that have to try to understand these rules that don't quite make sense to them. Mr. McGrath stated that he summarizes what the commission is saying and help to explain that to help people work through the process in a simple, easy fashion. Mr. McGrath added that he would like to continue his work regarding making the regulations more clear and transparent to the community.  Mr. McGrath thanked the board for their consideration.

George Panagopoulus stated that he is interested in joining the Conservation Commission for many different reasons.  Mr. Panagopoulus added that he is a lifelong Dedham resident and is a recent homebuyer who is learned a lot, regarding ice dams.  Mr. Panagopoulus manages a business in Dedham Square and his family serves approximately 400 people every day.  Mr. Panagopoulus continued, saying that it like to provide a public service and give back to this Town.  Mr. Panagopoulus added that he has had many conversations with his customers about issues that have arisen regarding their homes and their land, such as a zoning issue, flooding, and sewer problems.  Mr. Panagopoulus feels that he can closely relate to homeowners and taxpayers of Dedham and is an open-minded voice who would serve on the commission like this very well.  Mr. Panagopoulus feels that his strengths would help them be a great leader on this Commission.  Mr. Panagopoulus thanked the board for their time.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if Kerry questions from the board.

Mr. Butler stated that he would appreciate the opportunity to vote at a future meeting, which would allow for follow-up questions to the applicants.

DEPARTMENT UPDATES & CERTIFICATES OF RECOGNITION W/ YOUTH COMMISSION DIRECTOR ROB BLANEY & VETERANS SERVICE OFFICER BILL AITKEN.

Rob, Blaney, Director of the Youth Commission, introduced Ishahia Chery, Godwinna Coker, Kara Kilroy and Victoria Horad, from the college-bound program.  Mr. Blaney informed all that the program runs every summer.  A big part of the program is giving the kids an opportunity to become leaders who help out in the community.  Mr. Blaney stated that these young girls organized a dance to benefit Veterans.  They took it upon themselves to have a meeting with the middle school principal, that the marketing all themselves, sold tickets to the event at lunchtime, and were basically involved in every facet of this event, which raised $700 for Veterans. Mr. Blaney added that this is why we're here tonight, to recognize these young women.  

The following certificate of recognition was presented to each of the young women:






Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen
2016

In recognition of your efforts to organize a Middle School dance for 8th graders that raised $700 for the local Veterans Office to help Veterans in need. The Board honors your commitment, dedication and diligence in service to others.

This Certificate is presented to:

Victoria Horad, Ishahia Chery, Godwinna Coker, Kara Kilroy

Given this 28th day of April, in the year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Sixteen.

Mr. MacDonald thanked the girls for what they did and stated that they are a credit to their families. Mr. MacDonald added that there is no better group to help than our Veterans and you made a difference.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the Board in the Town are proud of you.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the Veterans Agent, Bill Aitken, if you'd like to say a few words.

Mr. Aitken thanked the Youth Commission and Rob Blaney for all they did organizing this event.  Mr. Aitken stated that the $700 raised went towards gift cards that were delivered to Veterans during the Holiday season.  Mr. Aitken added that the Veterans were very appreciative of the help they received.

Mr. Keogh stated he is continually amazed by the youth here in Dedham and their selflessness. There are many responsibilities such as schoolwork, sports and hanging out with friends.  Mr. Keogh added that to take time out of your busy lives to think of others is commendable.  

Mr. Butler asked if the eighth-graders had fun.  The students answered yes.

Mr. Butler stated that Because of your actions you probably inspired some other students to do something like this.  Mr. Butler added that Dedham has a great sense of pride when it comes to their Veterans in an event like this is especially meaningful to these Veterans.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that your efforts show that the younger generation does appreciate what the Veterans have done for this country. Thank you.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. Blaney and staff for all they do.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated that this was a wonderful event shall the Veterans that we do care about them.  Mr. Guilfoyle added his thanks to the students for being proactive in being role models to the other students.

Dr. Teehan stated that the more that you do for others, the happier you will be.  Dr. Teehan added that it is important to take care of ourselves. But the more you serve your community and are in service of others, you will bring more back yourself.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he hopes the students continue this spirit as you move forward into High School and College and the rest of your life.  Service to community and others is the cornerstone of a good existence.

Mr. Blaney introduced Greg Cabral, Couth Coordinator and Angela Osei-Mensah, Youth Services Counselor.  Mr. Blaney presented the following slideshow:

[image: ]

Mr. Blaney stated that they raised over $60,000 through grant writing, fundraisers and donations to build a new playground on a Veteran’s road.  Mr. Blaney added that on May 14, 2016 they will be assembling this playground.  Mr. Blaney continued, saying that people can stop by to volunteer and help with this project.

[image: ]


Mr. Blaney stated that for the past two years we've had a college fair block party in downTown Dedham. This is great for the local businesses and brings people to the Square.  The third annual college fair will be on May 15, 2016, with over 45 colleges in attendance.  

[image: ]
Mr. Cabral stated that on June 6 at 6 PM at Kings, the Youth Commission will hold their second annual spare a job for a teen bowling tournament.  This event raises money to put teens, freshmen and sophomores, to work this summer with a job or a summer internship.  There are three ways to be involved with this event:

1. Form a team to bowl in the event
2. your business organization can sponsor a lane
3. local companies and businesses can give an in-kind donation for raffle items

Mr. Cabral added that all proceeds will go to hiring local Dedham teams.
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Mr. Blaney stated that the TLT2 Project is Angela’s big project and it is year number two.  Mr. Blaney added that Angela works with 15 High School students on a skit involving issues that kids deal with going from grade 5 in to Middle School.  Angela has involved principals and parents to really delve into this issue. Mr. Blaney continued, saying last year they put on a performance during an assembly at the Avery school.  This year they will expanded to two locations, the Avery and Oakdale schools.
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Mr. Blaney stated that this is summer number five for the College Bound program.  Mr. Blaney added that this program encompasses the whole child, academically, socially and mentally.  The program starts July 11, 2016, at Regis College.

Mr. Keogh stated that his daughters attend the Homework Club at O'Neal Drive, with the seniors. Mr. Keogh added that they both love going to that program.  Mr. Keogh thanked Mr. Blaney for all that the Youth Commission does.

Mr. Butler congratulated the Youth Commission on their success and thank them for their tireless work.  Mr. Butler added that the college-bound program is come full cycle and the first participants in our seniors at Dedham High School.

Dr. Teehan stated that Mr. Blaney comes up with amazing ideas and everything you and your staff do has brought so much to this community. Thank you.

Mr. MacDonald stated that Mr. Blaney and his team do a fantastic job.  The Youth Commission works with students from all walks of life and provides them with numerous resources and programs.  Mr. MacDonald added that there is no such thing as 9-to-5 for Mr. Blaney and his staff.  They are available 24/7. Thank you.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. Blaney and his staff for all they do. Mr. Guilfoyle added that he remembers helping put the first playground in there.  Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Blaney with the age was for the College-Bound program.

Mr. Blaney responded the College-Bound program involves kids that finished grade 7 going into great 8. Mr. Blaney added that they have a RISE program for kids going into High School.

Bill Aitken, Dedham's Veterans Agent, was present before the Board.  Mr. Aitken stated that 2016 started out a little rough due to the roller coaster ride with chapter 115 benefits.  There was quite a bit of turnover and it was as high as 25 beneficiaries and as low as 15. Mr. Aitken added that currently they are backup around 21 or 22, with a few more waiting to get back on the rolls. Mr. Aitken continued, saying that for the remainder of 2016. We have scheduled meetings the combined Veterans Council and have already had the first Memorial Day ceremony meeting.  Mr. Aitken stated that they had a great Memorial Day program last year which included the Middle School Band, High School Chorus and the flag folding with the Boy Scouts.  This year’s ceremony will be basically the same but will include the POW/MIA ceremony table.  Mr. Aitken informed all that he, along with the Youth Commission and members of the American Legion will start replacing flags on Veteran’s graves on May 23, 2016.  

Mr. Aitken stated that Veterans Day ceremonies in the past have been very plain and basic.  Mr. Aitken added that they are in the process of planning a 25 year memorial for operation Desert Shield, Desert Storm at Brookdale Cemetery.  Mr. Aiken informed all that in the past year he has attended six seminars on PTSD and TBI and 11 on Agent Orange related illnesses.  The biggest increase this year in his office has been with the federal disability claims.  Mr. Aitken is trying to get the word out to all Veterans informing them what is available.  Mr. Aitken added that he is in negotiations with the VA to hold an open forum on PTSD, TBI and Agent Orange related illnesses.  Mr. Aitken informed all that he is working with the cemetery to replace all damaged markers.  

Mr. Aitken stated that the next big project is the dedication of the POW/MIA chair, which will happen once we move into the new building. Mr. Aitken added that they are really working to get more information to the Veterans regarding what benefits are available to them, especially the chapter 115 benefits. Mr. Aitken informed all that he is finding that Veterans aren't aware of this benefit.  Mr. Aitken stated that he looks forward to the continuation of serving Veterans.

Dr. Teehan stated that one of the things he started doing in his medical practice is doing VA disability evaluations.  During these evaluations. Dr. Teehan found that if a Veteran was injured in Afghanistan, Iraq or Vietnam and suffers an injury, there's no one documenting what happened to them.  Dr. Teehan stated that these Veterans fight to get the benefits that they deserve.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that there is a resource in Dedham like the Veterans office.  

Mr. Aitken stated that when these Veterans were deployed they only had field medics to deal with injuries and the only way that gets documented as if they are shipped out.

Mr. Keogh stated that they need people like Mr. Aitken an advocate for the Veterans and thanked him for the service he provides.

Mr. MacDonald stated that it is important that we always continue to recognize the service of the men and women, both active and retired.  These Veterans earned these benefits and he believes that Massachusetts has the best benefits in the country.  Mr. MacDonald added that his office oversees the welcome home benefit and has seen a drop-off in requests, most likely due to an incorrect addresses.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that it all comes back to the local Veteran’s agent and their ability to know the resources. Mr. MacDonald stated that he believes that Mr. Aitken is a terrific advocate for Dedham's Veterans as he knows the resources and where to go.  

Mr. Butler thanked Mr. Aitken for the written report and liked the inclusion of the goals for the office.  Mr. Butler added that he is aware of returning Veterans having difficulty finding a job. Mr. Aitken stated that Veterans can go to their local VSO or they can go to the One-Stop Career Center in Norwood and speak to Charlie Doucet.  Mr. Aitken added that he works with Mr. Doucet to get these Veterans into a program, whether it's through the VA or the unemployment office. 

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Aitken if he had any idea how many unemployed Veterans that were in Dedham. Mr. Aitken answered the last number he had was 38.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked Mr. Aitken for his service and stated that he works closely with Mr. Aitken and the Sons of the American Legion.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that Mr. Aitken is always looking towards the future for the Veterans.

Mr. Aitken added that along with the POW/MIA chair that will be stationary at the New Town Hall, he would like to have a second “floating” chair at the schools.  

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern stated that Lauren Goldberg, lead Town Counsel, conducted two sessions of Open Meeting Law training yesterday for 60 staff members, as the open meeting law has recently gone through some significant changes.  Mr. Kern added it is important we are compliant with those changes.  We will also be scheduling public records and ethics training in the near future.

Mr. Kern stated that Mass DOT sent notice informing the Town about a project on Bridge Street that involves both Ames and Bridge and the intersection between them. Mr. Kern added that the letter also stated that they were at the 25% design stage and were looking for comments. Mr. Kern informed all that Mass DOT tried to communicate with Joe Flanagan, DPW Director, regarding an interim project, but he was not reachable, that they had a spot in their schedule open up and they wanted to do some maintenance.  They have done some mill and fill (tearing the road off and filling it back in).  Mr. Kern stated there will be some work done over the next few weeks, during the day, not during rush hour (9-3), raising up the manhole covers and then approximately three nights of paving and line striping after that.  Down the road there will be a more substantive project on this same stretch of road. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he is trying to get some information regarding the Needham Street project and get that out to residents.  

Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Kern for the follow-up.  Mr. MacDonald stated that he found out about the construction on Bridge Street when two message board signs went up and other than that he had no idea what was going on. Mr. MacDonald added that this work is long overdue, but there really wasn't any communication.  For Mass DOT to inform the Town on Friday, saying there will be night work starting Sunday is not acceptable. Mr. MacDonald suggested that the Town put something on the website regarding the schedule.  Mr. MacDonald added that the good news is that the intersection of Bridge and Ames Streets is finally being addressed, after close to 20 years of asking for repairs.  Mr. MacDonald, read the following from Mass DOT's plan:

The intersection of Ames and Bridge Street will be reconstructed with new traffic signal equipment and will also allow for full pedestrian accommodation, as well as sidewalks and wheelchair ramps that will be provided throughout the project limits.  Existing catch basins will be replaced with dump sump of catch basins where appropriate.  Paving will take place 400 feet south of Needham St., continue south to the intersection of Ames Street to approximately 60 feet north to the existing Ames Street Bridge over the Charles.

Mr. MacDonald stated that this is a major project that deserves a meeting within the Riverdale Community

Mr. Keogh stated that he agrees with Mr. MacDonald that this project is long overdue and that the timing was poorly communicated. Mr. Keogh added that the Board had discussed how dangerous that intersection was back in September 2015 and stated that he is very happy to see that this project will get done.  

DRAINLAYER APPLICATION

Ms. Baker informed the Board had a Drainlayer application in front of them.

Brian Donelle & Sons Excavating Corp.

The Engineering Department is recommending approval.

Mr. MacDonald moved to approve the application; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote: Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. A yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FOR AVON WALK FOR BREAST CANCER THROUGH PART OF DEDHAM ON  SATURDAY JULY 9 & SUNDAY JULY 10 2016, AND PLACING OF SIGNS ON SATURDAY JULY 9 2016, TO BE REMOVED BY 6PM SATURDAY JULY 9, 2016

Mr. MacDonald moved to approve the request; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST BY MBACC FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE ON MAY 7, 2016 FROM 5-10PM

Dr. Teehan moved to approve the request; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST BY DEDHAM SCHOOL OF MUSIC FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE ON APRIL 30, 2016 FROM 7-10PM

Mr. Keogh moved to approve the request; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, abstained; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL

Dr. Teehan moved to approve the minutes from the 2-25-16 & 3-10-16 meetings; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Teehan stated that Dedham experienced a really bizarre event yesterday, which was a Police chase.  The video from the helicopter showed just how much of Dedham this involved.  Dr. Teehan suggested that they have the Police Officers involved in the chase appear at a Board meeting to receive some sort of citation.  Dr. Teehan added that this was a very dangerous situation and the Police did a great job.

Mr. Keogh congratulated all the people who are elected as Chairs, Vice-Chairs and other positions last Monday night at the reorganization Town meeting.  Mr. Keogh stated that he would like to touch on one particular issue and that is the flushing of the water mains in the Riverdale area that, according to residents, went on for 3 or 4 days.  Mr. Keogh added that notification by the DWWD was poor at best and he thinks it could have been a whole lot better.  Mr. Keogh suggested that Eileen Commane, Executive Director of the DWWD, look at this situation to see how they could have communicated better.  Mr. Keogh continued, saying that there were a lot of angry residents and the DWWD had over 60 complaints.  

Mr. Butler stated that we had the DWWD situation, the Bridge Street situation, earlier this evening we had people complaining about East Street and Harris Street, not receiving communication about what is going on.  Mr. Butler added that we had a similar situation last year with Spruce and Willow and people not knowing exactly what was going to happen regarding the construction.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that there are rumblings of dissatisfaction with the way we've communicated the MWRA water main project.  When you look at all of these cases it's clear we're not doing enough to push information out to residents.  Mr. Butler stated that instead of expecting people to read a newspaper or go to a website, we have to develop a mechanism by which we push information to people.  Mr. Butler added that it's not just the Town, it's the water district in the state as well.

Mr. Butler stated that it's as simple as using our reverse 911 system.  Using sandwich boards going door-to-door are also effective ways of communication.  Mr. Butler added that we just have to get organized for it, as this will save a huge amount of time.  If the Dedham Westwood Water District had used the 911 system or put out more sandwich boards, communication would've been improved. Because that didn't happen, how many hours did they consume? Mr. Butler continued, saying that the same thing applies to all the other projects I mentioned.  Mr. Butler stated that because they were not out in front of communicating to 50 abutters, the Town has been consumed this week with many e-mails, trying to catch up and people's time is taken up.  All this adds up to the fact that we need to do a better job figuring out how to push information to residents about particular projects.  

Dr. Teehan added that social media is another crucial way to get information to residents.

Mr. Butler informed all that the Coalition for Drug and Alcohol Awareness held a community forum at the middle school and showed a movie, “If Only” by James Walberg on prescription drug misuse by teenagers.  Mr. Butler added that over 100 people attended and there was a panel that included a physician, a nurse who specializes in addiction and recovery, a 26-year-old male who has been in recovery for several years and a high school senior from one of the recovery schools in Boston.  Mr. Butler stated that there were 25 service providers available before and after the presentation to answer questions.

Mr. MacDonald congratulated Martin Hanley for another successful James Joyce race.  Mr. MacDonald stated there were thousands of people that enjoy the Estate on a crisp day.  Mr. MacDonald added that this is a great way to showcase our community to others.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that he wanted to follow-up on what Mr. Butler said regarding communication. Mr. MacDonald added that it is a challenge that we struggle with internally and externally. Sometimes there is a perception that if we’re not saying it we’re hiding it, which couldn't be further from the truth. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the Rail Trail is and other upcoming issue that will require much better communication.  Mr. MacDonald believes that this Board is very transparent, but can still do a better job engaging the community.  Mr. MacDonald agreed with. Mr. Butler's statement that being out in front of the communication can save a lot of time.  

Mr. Butler stated that he heard from some residents on election night that Bridge Street was a mess, so he spoke with Joe Flanagan to see if he could get some answers.  The next day, Mr. Flanagan gets a letter in the mail from the State saying they were at the 25% design stage, asking for comment.  Mr. Butler stated that they find out on Tuesday April 17, 2016 that Mass DOT is at the 25% design stage and 9 calendar days later they are milling and paving.  Mr. Butler added that if the Town could have gotten a few days’ notice a reverse 911 call could have gone out.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that it is good we are talking about better communication getting information to the residents, but a lot of these issues we didn't know about.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that at the East Street and Harris Street intersection there were two different construction projects going at the same time, at the same location. Mr. Guilfoyle stated that we had no idea that was going on until the e-mails started coming in and we started to inquire.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying it's hard for us to get the correct information out there if we don't have the correct information.  Mr. Guilfoyle stated that we have to let Mass DOT, DWWD and MWRA that we need information sooner and faster so we can be fair to our resident’s.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that the James Joyce Ramble and the Dedham Savings Take a Walk for Mr. Stanley was a great success Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the money raised goes in to the Dana-Farber foundation.  Mr. Guilfoyle added there was well over 2000 people in attendance. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying he attended the Dedham Little League parade.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that we were very lucky nobody got hurt during the Police car chase.  Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that he looks forward to having the two Dedham Police Officers who apprehended the suspect in before the Board in the near future. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would like to have a discussion about possibly sending a letter asking the Dedham Westwood Water District to either freeze or do something less than a 2% hike for the rate holders.



Dr. Teehan moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 11, 2016 at 7p.m.
This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on April 28, 2016, which minutes were approved on July 28, 2016.

_________________________________________
Dennis Guilfoyle – Chairman   
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